Accomplishments 2019

- 1. Held our Annual Meeting
- 2. Fixed radiators in the Sacristy, Greg's office and disconnected the leaking heater in the basement
- 3. Chose Michaels Plumbing to be our plumber
- 4. Reconciled the Mission Fund Report for 2017 and 2018.
- 5. Mary refinished the Baptismal shelf at the back of the Church.
- 6. Our Bell Choir was formed and performed 5 times during the ear.
- 7. Audited our Mission Fund Account
- 8. Held a Marti Gras Party with trivia on Fat Tuesday
- 9. Hoisted St. Patrick's Cabaret with Paul Kraus accompanied By Greg Gyllsdorff, Trinity's Organist
- 10. New Marquee and Entrance Signs
- 11. Baptism, March 31.
- 12. Performed Gabriel Faure's Requiem, March 31.
- 13. Celebrated Palm Sunday Mass with I.D.O.M. with a Pot Luck following.
- 14. Replaced the Light Bulbs in the Parish Hall with brighter bulbs.
- 15. Deep cleaned the kitchen and the exhaust fan.
- 16. New seasonal advertisements to our Marquee and entrance signs for Holy Week
- 17. Agape' Dinner on Maundy Thursday.
- 18. Had the bowl of our Silver Chalice electroplated in gold.
- 19. Replaced the Church Roof completely at a total cost of \$234,685.20 of which Trinity paid a \$1,000 deductible and \$26,000 for the portion of the roof not covered by insurance. Church Insurance paid \$207,685.20. It is magnificent
- 20. Due to damage caused by the roof repair crews, we were able to repair the parking lot holes
- 21. Installed three flood lights in the Parking Lot.
- 22. Replaced our outside Trinity Parish Signs.
- 23. Bishop Jeffry Lee visited Trinity in June. This is his last visit here as he is retiring in 2020.
- 24. Installed a new ADA approved railing from the parking lot to the Parish Hall door. Decorated it to discourage bicycle parking.
- 25. Upgraded the lighting in the Parish Hall with brighter bulbs.
- 26. Extended the railing at the top of the stairs from the parking lot for easier access.
- 27. Installed a grab bar by the toilet in the Parish Hall.
- 28. Hung new exterior banners, one by the parking lot entrance and one at the corner of Benton and Lincoln.
- 29. Repaired the rotten window sill in the Guild Room.
- 30. We joined the competition of the Saint's March Madness Tournament and learned a lot about our Saints. The Winner? Martha of Bethany!
- 31. We painted rocks with Jesus' love and hid them all over Aurora
- 32. The St. Margaret's Quilt Raffle was a smashing success with proceeds supporting Aurora's Mutual Ground Program.
- 33. We had our Annual Pet Blessing Service

- 34. We had shared services with our friends at the IDOM Church that worships in our building; Palm Sunday and Advent 1. They joined us for our rained our Picnic that was held in the Parish Hall.
- 35. After several preliminary meetings and the development of Bi-Laws, The Sandwich Board applied for and was granted a separate Not-for-Profit license.
- 36. We repaired another section of rotten stucco above the parking lot door.
- 37. We paid to have tons of Trinity junk removed from the Apartment and the Basement.
- 38. We began the upgrade/renovation of the Church Moeller organ.
- 39. Trinity hosted the Sandwich Board 6 times this year. Our partner Churches (St. Charles, Geneva, Naperville, St. David's, St. Andrews, ???) hosed the other 48.
- 40. Repaired the fence at the corner of Benton and Lincoln
- 41. Saw the Masonic Temple burn and demolition
- 42. We painted the ceiling and walls of the Church. It is glorious!
- 43. Our outreach Programs Raised \$1,572 in cash donations and many thousands of dollars of gifts.
- 44. Michaels Plumbing fixed multiple steam pipe leaks under the Church and in the crawl space under the Parish Hall. The result is that our boiler is now running perfectly!
- 45. Deacon and Lela Lowe donated 125 Christmas Gifts to our guests at the Sandwich Board.
- 46. Had the better part of two Concert Series to raise funds for Trinities Music Programs. Support for the Music Programs and the updating/maintenance of our lovely organ topped \$14,000. See the Music Program report for specifics on the events.